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Rations of the Australians at Gallipoli 
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Abstract:
The combat rations supplied to the Australians at 
Gallipoli in 1915 consisted of a very limited range 
of foods – predominantly Bully Beef, Hard Tack 
Biscuits, Tea and Sugar.

Consequently, the Australians suffered significant 
nutritional problems. These included general 
malnutrition, which contributed to the morbidity and 
mortality from both disease and battle injuries.	   

Scurvy, due to insufficient Vitamin C in the rations, 
was one of the specific nutritional deficiencies 
suffered by many of the servicemen. A chronic lack 
of water was an ever present challenge too.

This poster examines the food and nutrition issues 
experienced by the Australians at Gallipoli.
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The Red Cross Information Bureau: 
Vital Aid to the Homefront. 
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Abstract: 
The Australian Branch of the British Red Cross 
Society was established in 1914, within a fortnight 
of the declaration of World War I. By the end of 
1914, hundreds of local branches were established 
across Australia. Throughout the war, the Society 
concentrated its efforts on providing comforts for 
those deployed overseas and assisting those who 
returned wounded. As an international welfare 
organisation, the Red Cross was well placed to seek 
detailed information about prisoners of war and the 
circumstances around deaths in battle or captivity. 
In the case of deaths, the Red Cross was often able to 
provide a more humane explanation for the loss than 
official condolences and correspondence could. The 
Red Cross Information Bureau was formed in 1915 
to coordinate information and conduct research 
relating to wartime captives, deaths and burials. 
Through a case study of the twin Lord brothers, who 
enlisted in the Australian Flying Corps in 1915—
one who returned and one who died in captivity—
this paper shows the Information Bureau at work 
and the extensive efforts that were made to provide 
accurate and reliable information to worried and 
grieving families. Air Mechanic Will Lord died in 
Turkish captivity during the infamous death march 
to the Taurus Mountains after the 1916 Siege of Kut 
in modern-day Iraq. Investigations by the Bureau 
spanning three years finally determined his likely 
outcome. The important work of the Bureau provided 
answers and a degree of comfort for thousands of 
families and was a major factor in helping families to 
cope with their loss and adjust to life after the war.  
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